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Senator Rachel Siewert asked: 
 
Under the Third Action Plan of the National Plan To Reduce Violence Against Women And 
Their Children, there is a commitment in relation to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
women and their children to “[2.4(c)] Improve and expand on current services so they 
provide intensive, holistic, culturally sensitive responses.”  As I understand it, the 
Government is planning to cut $18m from the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Legal 
Services from 1 July this year.  Have you had any engagement with the Attorney-General’s 
Department who are responsible for this cut?  
 
Answer: 
 
The Department of Social Services, the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet, and 
the Attorney-General’s Department (AGD) worked closely together on the development of 
the Third Action Plan, and continue to do so in implementing the Plan. 
 
Funding for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Legal Services is the responsibility of the 
AGD. 


